TYP356ne Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
October 1, 2018

1. 6 PM Call to order by conference call. No physical meeting. 
1. Membership Report by Tom Tate. 186 members 
1. Financial Report:  Dennis McGurk. No report as Dennis not able to attend. 
1. Website Coordinator/Event Calendar Report:  Allen Sisson has added the pictures from the old website as a large linked file on Google Drive to the new Club website. There are 11,000 old pictures many of them duplicates.  They are loosely grouped together by the events at which they were taken, but there are no headings and dates.   It is easy to scroll through the thumbnail pictures rapidly if a member is looking for a specific old picture.  I am not sure it would be a productive use of time to go through them all to delete the duplicates. 

Allen Sisson is in the process now of transferring the old resource page from the old website to the new website.  Unfortunately, this must be done by hand.  Copying and pasting does not work due to the color difference in the print and the background between the two sites.  There are many resources listed.  Many Allen has never heard of.  An attempt is being made to list at least one Club member, and no more than two members, names and email address of the member recommending a resource.  Without a member you can talk to about the recommendation it is hard to use it.  There are likely other resources out there that are not listed here.  It would be ideal to send a list of the resources there is no recommending member for first to the board members.  If you can either serve as the recommending member or tell Allen Sisson a recommending member that he can contact directly to list, it would be appreciated.  The other option is to send the list to the entire membership and ask someone to step up if they can recommend a given shop.  Some of these shops currently listed may no longer be in business and need to be deleted.  This could be a very good resource for members once updated and they are reminded of its existence. It was decided to send the businesses that do not have member recommendations to the board members first for their input as to members that might make a recommendation.  Also, to determine if some are out of business. 
1. Newsletter Report:  Ed Tobolski. Everything is fine. No changes.
Old/Ongoing Business:

1. The 2019 Holiday Party will be held 1.27.19, the Sunday before the Super Bowl. Peter Venuti has signed the contract with the Tuscan Kitchen for this. The contract is for an estimated 70 people with the final number of guests and the menu to serve due 10 days before the event.  The Tuscan Kitchen has not asked for a deposit, and no deposit has been paid. 
We decided on the $42 option from the lunch menu along with passed appetizers. We have chosen 5 appetizers from the list provided and plan on one of each per person with the expectation of having 70 people attending or 350 apps at an average of $2.75 each or $962 for apps plus meals at $2940 so a rough cost of $3850.00 according to the venue. There is an 18% gratuity on the $3850.00 figure = $693.00.  Taxes add $269.50 more plus an administration fee of $192.50.  So, the total cost the venue estimate is $5005.00 or $71.50 per person.  If we charge members $35.00 each the Club will be subsidizing $36.50 per person. That means $5005.00 total cost for 70 people - $2,450.00 from 70 members at $35.00 each = $2,555.00 Club new costs not counting the cost for the 5 gift certificates to be given away. 
The five appetizers that we chose are below;
Caprese: $2.25 per piece
Grilled Calamari salad:  $2.50 per piece
Roasted Butternut squash crostini:  $2.50 per piece
Polpettoni (meatball’s):  $2.75 per piece
Spiced Beef Tenderloin: $3.00 per piece 
We should discuss these costs for the Holiday Party and finalize these details now considering the money in the treasury since Club Day costs have been paid. The Holiday Party will be promoted in November and December.  Who will do this promotion? 
For now, the plan is to charge members $35.00 per person attending with the Club subsidizing $36.50 per person. The board voted to charge members $35.00 and to ask Peter Venuti to promote this event coordinating payments with Tom Tate. 
1. Ed Tobolski reported the following regarding the 2018 Club Day:
We had 43 people and 25 (17, 356s) cars at the event. Three cars came that had not preregistered.
The weather was great, and the food was super. The menu was the best for us. 
Everybody seemed happy with the bratwurst, potato salad and German chocolate cake.
We gave away 5 of the gift certificates and saved the other 5 for the Holiday party. The swap table went reasonably well, we had two tables full of items. I don't know how much stuff was sold or swapped, I had a couple old catalogs that were not sold. However, I had several Porsche toys that I offered for free and they were all gone.

David Lawrence took lots of pictures and said he will put them on a website he has with a link for all of us to see. Three people asked him to do some special shots of their car with his hi res camera, he seemed to have a fun day taking pictures. He said that the club may consider getting one of the sites like his since we can't put pictures on our website now. He said it would cost us $49/year and he would manage it for us.

We collected $705 for the Jimmy Fund. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
We all had a great time and several people said how much they liked the location. We're still uncertain why the attendance was lower than last year (60). We know that several people had conflicts like you and Tom, but it still does not account for all the smaller attendance. Dennis suggested doing a survey of the membership to see if we can determine what to do next year. 

Lake Pearl has the following September dates open for next year- Sunday the 8th and Sunday the 29th and Saturday the 21st and Saturday the 28th. I told them to hold the 29th for us. They will only hold it until they have someone who will take the date. In that event we will have 24 hours to commit to the day and pay to reserve it or we will lose it. 


The total cost for Lake Pearl was $2263.05 plus the $500 for the gift certificates so the complete event cost to the club was $2763.05.

Regarding the above.  We can put new pictures on the Club Website. Dave Lawrence sent 2017 and 2018 Club Day Pictures to Allen Sisson, and he has linked them to the Club website as of now.  It should not be necessary to pay additional money yearly to manage another site.  Dave has sent Allen Sisson pictures before to post on the site which has been done. If anyone has event pictures they want posted on the website, we can.  Recently we have been posting event pictures in the Tub Times with the Tub Times itself then posted on the website; so, pictures can be seen there. 

1. There were 21 people at Paul Vincent’s Cape Cod Cannel boat tour.  The tour went well.  Most people signed up late since they are watching the weather.  This is common for events, and people hosting them need to be told to expect that.  Some Club events have been cancelled this year that did not need to be had the hosts realized this.  The Club needs to tell all hosts that we will cover catering expenses etc. if they make some financial commitment that they cannot meet based on final attendance.  Of course, they will need to OK with the board what the attendance they expect is and the cost we could be vulnerable for; however, it is unlikely will get requests that are not reasonable if they are told to us in advance. 

1. Update on using PayPal for Club Dues payments – Dennis McGurk. Dennis not present.

1. Update on Land’s End Clothing and Logo Items – Peter Venuti. Peter not present.

New Business:

A. Comments on changing the location and venue for the 2019 Club Day and 2020 Holiday Party possibly moving the Club Day North since now South and the Holiday Party South again since now North.  Alex Dearborn suggested holding Club Day next year at a Farm with possibly a corn maze. Alex will investigate possible options for this and report back to the board. The board will do a membership survey of what to do with Club Day 2019 after Alex Dearborn’s input with his research.  Will try to schedule the planning meeting for December 8, 2018.  Tom Tate will try to reserve a large room at the Burlington, MA public library. 
B. Will Frank Anigbo is promoting his Friday, October 13th event.  Does Frank need any help with the actual event or its promotion?  Allen Sisson plans to go to this event and can help Frank if needed. 
C. Does the Club need to assist Tom Tate, Jeff Leeds, and Ed Tobolski in any way for the October 17th through 21st Registry East Coast Holiday in Ocean City New Jersey? They reported they are all set, and no further help with the East Coast Holiday is needed.

Next Board meeting: 6 PM, Monday, November 5, 2018 by conference call.  
Adjourn meeting.
Attending:
1. Allen Sisson
1. Ed Tobolski
1. Alex Dearborn
1. Jeff Leeds
1. Tom Tate
Not Attending:
0. Dennis McGurk
0. Lisa Siegel
0. Greg Lane
0. Frank Anigbo
0. Peter Venuti 







